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Hello Quilting Friends, 
 

ummer is in full swing now that it’s August. I hope you are all 
enjoying the beautiful weather and doing things outdoors to enjoy it 
to the fullest. I’m so excited to hold our first in person meeting 

coming up on Thursday August 5.  
 
We’ll be opening the doors at 5:30 p.m. and starting the meeting at 6 p.m., 
30 minutes earlier than in the past. You’ll be introduced to our new board 
plus we have a great speaker. Please bring your two show-and-tell items 
to share at the meeting, as well as your membership form (on page 8 of 
the newsletter) and your check if you have not already renewed.  
 
It’ll be great to see everyone in person after so long.  
 
Starting in September, we’ll be moving to day-time meetings. The dates 
will remain the same, and the details of the time will be sent as soon as 
they are finalized. This change is being made based on the preference of 
those who returned the survey.  
 
 

 

 
 

 

With best regards, 

Frannie Marr 
FQG President 
 

 
  

S 



3 
 

 

Minutes from the General Meeting 
Fallbrook Quilt Guild July 8, 2021 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:09 pm by Ardis Duhachek, host for this meeting. 

Frannie Marr, our new president, introduced herself. She is a new quilter and has been 
a member of the Guild for 2 years; she has lived in Fallbrook for 7 years.  
 

New officers were announced: Treasurer Barbara Anderson, Membership Co-chairs 
Linda Rosensteel and Barbara Erickson, Secretary Tricia Voight, Ways and Means 
Penny Bottomly. There is still a need for a chairman of the Hostess Committee. Anyone 

interested please let Frannie know.  
 

Treasurer’s report was given: ending balance from income was $1250 for the year; 
$4648.28 expenses; $33,817.76 current balance. Fifteen memberships have been 
received as of today. (See Budget Worksheet at end of newsletter.)  

 
Karen Johnston, our new VP, is working on increasing more social activities for 

meetings. Ardis reported the new officer installation will take place at the August 5 
meeting. Dixie Johns reported on Quilts of Love. She received three new quilts this 
month for a total of 206 quilts turned in for past year. The business meeting then 

concluded. 
 
Patricia Belyea, our evening speaker, was introduced. Her topic was Japanese textiles 

and Okan Arts. After a trip to Japan, her quilting was positively influenced by the 
techniques she observed. Patricia shared many interesting facts about the Tokyo Quilt 

Festival 2020, the largest quilt festival in the world. It features many levels of 
competition of different styles of quilting using a variety of fabrics and techniques. 
There is also an international exhibit, which hosted the Quilters Guild of the UK this 

year. Patricia gave us some interesting facts about quilting in Japan. Quilting came to 
Japan In 1976. There are more quilters in Japan than the U.S. Quilt shops don’t exist 
in Japan. To study quilting one must sign up with a sensei (teacher) and pay to attend 

their workshop. After 5 years you may be called a quilter. As a member of one sensei’s 
group, you cannot attend any other classes, or you will be expelled by your sensei. 

 
Patricia developed a style of curved piecing influenced by Japanese quilting. Using a 
background fabric, she slices curves creating a design and then pieces in the featured 

fabric. It appears like bias applique, but fabric is actually sewn into the background. 
Okan Arts is the business Patricia owns with her daughter Victoria. 

 
The meeting ended with Show and Tell with work from Tricia Voight, Bev Aguilar, Addie 
Matcham, Charlotte Seidman, and Sandy Scott. The meeting was adjourned. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 

Tricia Voight 
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Programs 
 

Hooray, our first live and in-person meeting in ages!  

Our speaker is Allyson Allen of Sun City 

and her program is 51 FUN WAYS TO USE FABRIC YO-YOS. 

 

Allyson, who first learned to sew as a child from her mother and an older sister, has 

taught quilting in many settings including women’s shelters, public and private 

schools, and in as many as three different prison institutions for the California Youth 

Authority. Allyson has continued the family tradition by teaching her nieces, Krysta 

and Madison Wright, to quilt while imparting important lessons in family and African-

American history. She uses traditional materials to create unique, dimensional textile 

art, quilts, dolls, and handmade books.  

 

Allyson shares:  “Three years of my Special Exhibits for 

Mancuso Quilt Shows are photo-documented in my 

book, Quilted Pages – Story Art Quilts.  

 

My second project and pattern book is CLOTH*PAPER* 

STITCH&GLUE - Mixed Media Projects & Altered Book Art. My 

fun quilt pattern line is ‘Run With Scissors.’ ” 

 
 

Ann 
Ann Turley, 1st VP 
Featuring Programs and Workshops 

your Guild will surely love! 
www.annturley.info 

 
Dates to remember: 

 
*September 9 – Trudy Cleveland; how to update your quilt toolbox!  
October 2 & 3 – Workshops (extracurricular)  
*October 7 – Mini Quilt Show 

 

 

http://www.annturley.info/
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Memo from Membership 
 

t long last, our Guild is back in action! We want to welcome all our renewing 

members and look forward to meeting you. Our annual membership dues are now 

$50. You can print and fill out the Member Form below (page 8 of the newsletter), 

and send it along with your check, payable to the Fallbrook Quilt Guild (please do not 

abbreviate and use FQG, because the bank will not honor that) at P.O. Box 1704, Fallbrook 

CA. Note that the ZIP for this P.O. Box is 92088, NOT 92028.  

  

You can also pay in person at our first face-to-face meeting, which will be August 5th at 

the Fallbrook Community Center. Doors will open at 5:30 pm and the meeting will start at 

6 pm, which is 30 minutes earlier than in the past. 

 
 

Celebrating August Birthdays 
 

 
August 

1 Jan Chow 
4 Susan Owens 
9 Andrea Hard 
10 Pam Frisbie 

14 Roberta Balla 
16 Nancy Hill 

19 Ardis Duhachek 
21 Carol Kratzer 

23 Mary Ann Cardamon 
29 Jona Newcomb 
30 Mary Morrison 
30 Anne Ottemann 

 

 
       Attribution: Karen Koehler 
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A special thanks to Sandy Scott, who purchased the new 
Quilt Guild shed, rented a truck, delivered the shed, and 
helped to construct it! KUDOS! Great job.    

 

 
The deadline for submitting material for inclusion in  

The Village Quilter is listed below.  
Send material to Charlotte Seidman at cseidman7@gmail.com. 

 

Last date to submit material for 

the newsletter 

 

Newsletter distributed Meeting date 

(all 2021) 

September 1 September 6 September 9 

September 29 October 4 October 7 

 

 
 

A Message from Valley of the Mist Quilters 
in Temecula 

 
Greetings from your sister guild! We're excited to be meeting again after so 
long on Zoom. I’d like to let your members know about a FREE exhibit 
coming to the Temecula Valley Museum next month: “Stitching California” 
will showcase over 40 art quilts and textile pieces celebrating California. It 
runs from August 29th to October 24th. The Temecula Valley Museum is 
in Sam Hicks Park, which is on the north end of Old Town Temecula. 
 
This is a great opportunity to see some quilts and perhaps enjoy lunch in 
Old Town Temecula.  

 
Thanks, and please feel free to reach out to us if you have events you’d 
like to publicize. The Temecula guild is Valley of the Mist Quilters, and 
we can be reached at info@valleyofthemistquilters.com 

mailto:cseidman7@gmail.com
mailto:info@valleyofthemistquilters.com
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Fallbrook Quilt Guild Budget Worksheet Prepared by Jan Conklin as of 7/16/21

FY2021-20222 FY2021-20222 FY2021-20222

Description Budgeted Budgeted Surplus or

Income Expenses Deficit

Income & Expenses

Birthday Drawing 200.00$                   200.00$                   

Block of the Month -$                         -$                         -$                         

Cup and a Quarter -$                         -$                         

Donations -$                         -$                         

Door Prize 200.00$                   200.00$                   

Membership 4,250.00$                550.00$                   3,700.00$                

Quilt Show -$                         3,000.00$                (3,000.00)$               

Swap Shoppe -$                         -$                         -$                         

Ways & Means - Opp Quilt 1,000.00$                200.00$                   800.00$                   

Workshops/Programs 1,000.00$                5,000.00$                (4,000.00)$               

Operating Expenses

Charitable Contributions -$                         -$                         

Design and Construct -$                         -$                         

Directory 450.00$                   (450.00)$                  

Gifts -$                         -$                         

Guild Storage 1,552.00$                (1,552.00)$               

Hospitality 100.00$                   (100.00)$                  

Insurance 375.00$                   (375.00)$                  

Legal -$                         -$                         

Meeting Room Rent 1,260.00$                (1,260.00)$               

Memberships/Fees 500.00$                   (500.00)$                  

Newsletter 25.00$                     (25.00)$                    

Non-Profit Compliance Ofcr Exp 50.00$                     (50.00)$                    

PO Box Rental 125.00$                   (125.00)$                  

President Expenses 25.00$                     (25.00)$                    

Quilts of Love 200.00$                   (200.00)$                  

Sales Tax (Non-Quilt Show) -$                         -$                         

Scholarship & Grants 1,530.00$                (1,530.00)$               

SCCQG Meetings -$                         -$                         

Sunshine 50.00$                     (50.00)$                    

Treasurer Expenses 25.00$                     (25.00)$                    

     TOTALS 6,650.00$                15,017.00$              (8,367.00)$               

Sales Tax is based on prior FY sales (July - June) for Non-Quilt Show Taxable Sales

Budget Assumptions:

1.  We have a credit for room rental for 3 months and will only pay 9 months in 2021/2022

2.  We will only have 4 workshops in 2021/2022

3.  Membership dues income is based on 85 members @ $50/pp

4.  We will not have a Quilt Show in 2021/2022 but will resume in 2022/2023.

5.  We will raffle an Opportunity Quilt in 2021/2022 but not require members to purchase tickets

6.  Includes the cost for Zoom membership for a year $160.00 in Membership Expenses.

7.  Should the storage shed be in Guild Storage?

8.  Cup and a Quarter will be combined with the Birthday table.
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